
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee 
February 17, 2010
Via Videoconference
2:00 p.m.

Present:
Pat Skelly, Oneida/Herkimer SLS; Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison
Excused:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York) 
Action Items:

None
1. The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Pat Skelly.

2. Minutes from the meeting on December 10, 2009 were approved as written.  M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

3. Check and Deposit Register ending January 31, 2010:
· Receipts include a portion of DHP funds, two hospital circuit contract payments, and WALDO surcharge income.
· Checks include payments made to WALDO to pay for NewsBank and other RBDB payments.

· Q:  what are the HSBC transactions at the end of the register?

· A:  They are credit card payments.  Penelope pays the Council’s credit cards online.
· Q:  Who is Chris Hawkins?

· He is CLRC’s IT consultant.

· There being no further questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register ending January 31, 2010 be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
4. Financial Reports ending January 31, 2010:
· Balance Sheet: 

· The Accounts Receivable is mostly virtual reference billings and hospital circuit contract payments.
· The Miscellaneous Grants Receivables are the HSLP contract portion from April – June 2010.

· The large decrease in accounts payable from November 2009 (approximately $80K) are WALDO payments received and paid out.

· Accrued vacation was adjusted downwards in December because of the Regional Archivist’s payout.

· Statement of Income and Expense by Class helps to clarify where funds are received.

· Profit and Loss (Operating) Statement:
· Overall, the Council is in good financial standing for the first seven months of the year, with no unnecessary spending.
· RBDB allocations were made in December.  
· Personnel expenses were under budget because the second administrative assistant’s post was not filled immediately, and the archivist’s position was not filled for the entire period.
· The professional fees are for the attorneys who worked on resolving the Form 5500/TIAA-CREF situation.
· Grants:

· DHP:  CLRC has applied for remaining funding.
· Environmental Monitoring:  No changes; grant fully expended.
· HLSP:  Funds were received early February; CLRC paid WALDO for LWW (electronic database).  
· LSTA: Request has been sent for the remaining funding; the final report is due by the end of April 2010.
· RBDB: Funds were received in November; database purchases were made (FirstSearch and Newsbank).
· MISP: No funds have been received yet; no expenses incurred.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports for January 31, 2010 be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
5. Old Business:

· Budget/Funding
· Penelope has created a revised budget and reported that CLRC has lost approximately $100,000 in cuts over two years.
· CLRC has received the first payment of Assemblyman Stirpe’s member item but has still not received paperwork for the item from Senator Valesky.  CLRC has requested further member items for the 2010 budget year.
· DHP
CLRC is still waiting for extension paperwork and funding but is working on submitting the RFP to continue the service for at least a year.  
6. New Business:    
· Web site
· CLRC has requested a member item from Assemblyman Barclay to revamp its Web site.  If the member item is not awarded, CLRC will use funds from its new initiatives budget line to pay for the new design.  CLRC already has a proposal from a web designer.  
· Review of charges

· Penelope informed the committee that she would begin a review of fees and charges by asking the Bibliographic Services Committee to review the ILL transaction fee.  Currently the fee is $2 for full members and $10 for affiliate members.  The committee agreed and told Penelope to proceed.
· LSTA
· Penelope presented an outline of the pending LSTA grant and explained that the Council wanted to dedicate the funds to training and educational opportunities.  There was a brief discussion about the outline.  The committee moved to accept the outline and to send it to the Executive Committee for its approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
The next meeting will be April 14, 2010 at 2 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

